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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

N084143553 
ACTIVITY REPORT: Self Initiated Inspection 

FACILITY: Ros's Cabinets Inc. SRN / ID: N0841 
LOCATION: 15065 32 MILE, ROMEO DISTRICT: Southeast Michigan 
CITY: ROMEO COUNTY: MACOMB 
CONTACT: Adriana Sarti, ACTIVITY DATE: 03/05/2018 
STAFF: Joe Forth I COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: SM OPT OUT 
SUBJECT: Self-initiated inspection 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 
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On March 5, 2018, I, Joseph Forth, Michigan Department of Environmental Quality-Air Quality Division 
(MDEQ-AQD) Staff, conducted a self-initiated inspection at Ros's Cabinets. The facility is located at 
15065 32 Mile Rd, Romeo, Ml 48065. For the inspection, I was accompanied by AQD inspectors Adam 
Bognar and Lauren Magirl. The purpose of the inspection was to determine the facility's compliance with 
the Federal Clean Air Act; Article II, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451, as amended, MDEQ-AQD Air Pollution Rules, and 
Permit to Install No. 130-15. 

We arrived at the facility at 1 :45 pm. We were met by Mike Loiacono, Foreman for Ros's Cabinets. We 
introduced ourselves, provided our credentials, and stated the purpose of the inspection. Mr. Loiacono 
explained to us that the facility had liquidated all of it's equipment and had removed it from the facility. 
He said that the company had originally planned to move to a different location, but the owner changed 
their mind and decided to sell off the assets and the company. We were taken into the back of the 
building where the paint spray booths and other equipment used to be. The equipment had in fact been 
removed completely from the building. All equipment, not just that which was permitted had been 
removed. I thanked Mr. Loiacono and said we would look around outside the building before leaving. 

We walked around the outside of the building to see if the facility had left any coating containers or 
equipment around the perimeter of the building. There were two large boxes with various paints and 
coatings, but the boxes were lined with plastic and appeared to be waiting to be picked up for waste 
disposal. This was not confirmed with the facility. 

We left the facility at 2:15 pm. 

Compliance 

The facility appears to be compliant with the federal Clean Air Act, Part 55, Air Pollution Control of the 
Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451; Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division (MDEQ-AQD) rules. 

The process originally permitted by PTI No. 130-15 is no longer taking place and the equipment is no 
longer at the location. An email was sent to the permit section of AQD to void PTI No. 130-15 (see 
attached). 
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